[bookmark: _GoBack]NCCEH Regional Meeting Minutes
Friday August 8, 2014
Minutes

Present: Kelly Lacy, Pastor Glad Tidings Church; Pat Youngblood & Janet Neilson, Hopeline; Gus Smith, NECEH; Latonia Johnson, Perquimans Schools; Dr. Jill Haasch, ECSU; Liz Reasoner, Food Bank of the Albemarle; Charlene Powell, ECBH; Kathy Ford, Pasquotank DSS, Elizabeth Piff, Dare Room at the Inn, Helen Williams, Hunter Michaels, SOULS; Susie Morgan, ECPPS Social Worker

Welcome by Kelly Lacy

Approval of July Minutes – Motion by Gus seconded by Pat – Approved by unanimous consent. 

Update on monthly BOS regional chair meeting – 	ESG application posted and due by 9/3/14. 

Pat spoke up and shard that the application has been revised twice and still has not been finalized inhibiting applicants from completing the application early. In addition, the administrator at the BOS has changed. Martha Are will be taking over the administrative oversight.  

We have two potential application for ESG funding, Hopeline and Dare County Room at the Inn. 

Review of committee work on interview parameters – 
Sensitivity Training needs to be completed by September meeting. Elizabeth suggested videotaping the training so that local representatives can use it for training volunteers. Liz agreed to have the Food Bank team complete the videotaping. 

Develop plan of action for September meeting
Gus – Shared a copy of an outline with the members. 
All agreed about target counties.  
Letter to the County Commissioners to be crafted by Kelly By next week to Pat for proofing. 

Kathy recommended that we send it to individuals and County business to ensure that it is captured as business. What is the protocol to get it on the agenda with local government? Mayors and city councils need to be included. 

Shelters need to be identified - Susie was working to develop a resource listing, she shared a copy of the list with Liz. Liz shared with the members that ECBH is hosting the 211 system compiling the local resource listing suggesting that we utilize the 211 system rather than creating a separate new list that needs to be maintained outside the 211 system. 

Kathy reminded the group that the 211system is only as good as the information being shared.  

Susie is going to review the 211 system and contact the local DSS offices in each county to determine if the resource list is up to date. 

Hunter suggested engaging with the churches to secure incentives like reloadable phone cards. 

Timeline – the members agreed to move the Stakeholders meeting to October 10th in order to give the members enough time to complete the necessary lead work.   

ESG application handling procedure – Applications to the Regional Committee by August 25th. Subcommittee to review applications on the 26th.  Liz, Tim and Kelly will serve on the review subcommittee. Kathy Ford will serve as alternate subcommittee member.  

September 12, 2014 date for next regional meeting

Adjourned at 10:35 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted by Liz Reasoner
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